[image: image1.jpg]ke ilto !

P I-Irgulc‘i?' atits fes,
Be

<






Media enquiries:

Zoë Mulholland
Email: info@cityhall.bm

Phone: 279 5257
For Immediate Release
Asphalting on Front Street
Hamilton – 2 March 2018
The City of Hamilton advises motorists and the general public that asphalting of the westbound driving lane on Front Street, between No.8 Gate and Court Street, will commence on Monday, March 5th, weather permitting, and is expected to be completed by Friday, March 9th. 
For safety, the eastbound lane will be closed to eastbound traffic from 7am till 9:30am to allow for morning commuter traffic to make its way westbound into the City with minimal inconvenience. Eastbound traffic during this time will be encouraged to detour up Parliament Street with absolute diversion at Court Street. 

After 9:30am, west bound traffic will be diverted up Spurling Hill where it can access Front Street again at Court Street.  Eastbound traffic on Front Street will resume as normal at 9:30am. Motorists are advised to proceed with extreme caution while the work is carried out.
On-street parking on Front Street between No.8 Gate and Court Street will be restricted in blocks as the work is carried out along this stretch. This includes No. 8 car park when the entrance is asphalted.
Whilst the scheduling of the asphalting and no parking may be inconvenient at times, the City advises that due to budget limitations, the contractors schedule and the time frame for all asphalting of the ITU Triathlon route to be complete, there is limited opportunity to complete this project.
The City apologizes for any inconvenience caused during this time and thanks the public for their continued patience while these important upgrades to the MS Amlin World Triathlon race course are carried out.
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